AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JUNE 20, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Joe Dvorak, Steve Malyszka, Brian Reynolds

A motion to approve the minutes of the May 16, 2017 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Steve Malyszka.  Approved by all.

Aaron Baker and Joe Lomax of The Lomax Consulting Group were present to discuss the DVMP at 4099 Bayberry Drive.  Aaron said that there is a dense grove of Japanese Black Pines on the rear property line.  Will plant native vegetation.  The E.C. asked that Joe prepare a letter which will be sent registered to the adjacent property owners advising them of the work that will be done on the property.  A motion to approve the request, pending notification of the neighboring property owners, was made by Steve Malyszka and seconded by Donna Rothman. Approved by all.

Joe Lomax discussed the revisions to the Tree Management Committee document.  The Committee would have five members: at least one E.C. member, two from the Borough (Public Works and Code Enforcement), and two others who would be either residents or E.C. members. When a professional consultant, such as an arborist is required, the Committee would hire that Consultant and pay for his/her services.  A budget would also be needed.  The final approval for the appointments would be made by the Mayor.  A motion to approve the changes was made by Joe Dvorak and seconded by Donna Rothman.  Approved by all.

A request was received to conduct plant research in the dunes in the 45th Street beach area.  The study would be done on six days – two in early summer, two in mid summer and two in the fall.  Bill Macomber would oversee the study.  A motion to approve this research study was made by Debanne Macaluso and seconded by Steve Malyszka.  Approved by all.

Steve Malyszka presented the draft of the Armacost Park Subcommittee report.  Background on the Park was provided.  There are two major areas of concern – vines and infestation.  Borough Council should consider longer pumping pipe.  Maintenance is also an issue.  Brian read to the E.C. the response letter from Scott Wahl, Borough Business Administrator, regarding the issues in the Subcommittee’s report.  Debanne volunteered to be on the Subcommittee along with Steve and Donna.  

Brian will speak at the History Center next month.  Donna told the E.C. that some dune trail signs have been vandalized.  She will meet with Scott Wahl and Scott Taylor to see if there is some way to have the signs remounted so they cannot be removed in the future.

Adjournment at 6:00 pm. 

